Rotary Club of Saint Simons Island
Board of Directors Meeting—May 10, 2011
11:30 a.m. at Sea Palms 
Present:  Wally Forsythe, John Matthews, Mike Muldowney, Page Faulk, Chuck Cansler, Chad Dixon, Bill Warren, Gary Schwartz, Cathey Petkash, Mary Beth Wester
Absent: Myra Albert, Julian Flexer, Allen Berry, Craig Bolint, Brooke Pridmore, Stan Humphries,  Mike Harris, Linda Muir
Announcements by President Wally
· District Conference:  We now have six attending – Western attire Friday Night.

· High School Sailing Program: Our sponsored boat will be lettered next week with the Rotary Wheel Logo. A picture will be taken for the Spray.

· Buruli Ulcer M.G. Program: Political problems in Cote d’Lvoire have delayed the program. 

· Alabama Tornado Victims: A member of our club has donated $500.00 and has issued a challenge to the club to match it. Will pass the hat at today’s meeting.

· District Gov. Lloyd Horadan and wife Jan  will be in attendance for “Taps at Twilight.” They will be staying in a suite provided by Sea Palms at a special rate of $99/night.

  Discussion Topics/Action Items

· Minutes of the 4/12/2011 Board meeting were approved on a motion by Mike Muldowney                            and second by Gary Schwartz.                                 .                                  .                     
· Membership Status Report Review: Membership stood at 130 active and 7 honorary members.  (Please note below that two new members approved today will bring the number of active members to 132.)
· Chad Dixon – Review of Financials: Chad reported that financials are in good shape and all “big bills” have been paid.  His report was approved on a motion by Chad and second by John Matthews.
· Update on those 90 days or more delinquent in dues payments:  President Wally said dues payments are in “pretty good shape,” with most of the delinquent dues having been paid.
· Member Brian Hart:  Brian left Marshes Edge for personal reasons, but did not provide a Letter of Resignation. His dues have been paid thru 6/30/11 and Jim Bruce is working with Marshes Edge on a replacement.  His resignation was approved on a motion by Bill Warren and second by John Matthews.
· Final Tribute to member Everett Millican, who died April 29, 2011, following a long illness.  Everett had been on an extended leave of absence.  His $52 in unpaid dues was written off on a motion by Gary Schwartz and second by John Matthews.  
·  A LOA  for  Gus Hernandez  (Medical Indefinite) was approved on a motion by John Matthews and second by Page Faulk.                       
· A LOA for Bill Turbeville (Medical Indefinite) was approved on a motion by Mike Muldowney and second by Page Faulk.                  
· The membership application of  Ervin Williams was approved on a motion by John Matthews and second by Gary Schwartz.  Ervin is a former member of our club and has been a Rotarian for 22 years on three continents (North America, South America and Africa).  A graduate of Georgia Tech, he also holds a Ph. D. from The Ohio State University.  He is chairman of Best Medical Inc.  He will receive a Blue Badge.  His sponsor is Clyde Taylor.
· The membership application of  Giliel (Gil) Nellis was approved on a motion by Chuck Cansler and second by Mike Muldowney. Gil is new to Rotary.  A graduate of the University of Chicago, he is an attorney with Taylor, Odachowski, Schmidt, Crossland.  His sponsor is Paul Pieschel.
· On a motion by Gary Schwartz and second by John Matthews, the Board approved a bridge loan, if necessary, for our Flag Program. No amount was named and the loan from regular Club funds to the Flag program will be provided only if needed.  Member Pat Storino requested the loan approval because Sea Island Company has placed a large order, but needs  60-day terms.

· Charity Update: On a motion by Gary Schwartz and second by John Matthews the Board approved dispersal of funds to the Boys and Girls Club ($500), Marion Missions ($500) and the International Seafarers Center ($250).  Following discussion about the best use of charitable funds, the Board also decided not to provide the $500 budgeted for the Star Foundation.
Comments from Directors and the President-Elect

 Cathey Petkash:  St. Simons Island Elementary School is holding an appreciation program on           May 13 to thank those (including our club) who have aided the school.  Cathey will attend.
Gary Schwartz:  State Rep. Alex Atwood will address the Club on May 24.

Page Faulk:  He reported the Literacy Committee is “going great guns,” including participating in a program where pre-kindergarten reading material is transported to areas needing that service, and creating a reading room at McIntyre Court (with the help of Mike and Nancy Muldowney).  He added that the “Baby Steps” program in which volunteers read aloud to children will be on hiatus for the summer before resuming in the fall.  There is a continuing need for volunteers.
Mike Muldowney:  The president-elect said a questionnaire is being prepared for the membership that will include, among many other questions, whether members would be willing to pay more dues for a better meeting venue.

Chuck Cansler:  Chuck suggested that the club should seek a closer relationship with the new four-year College of Coastal Georgia.
Adjourn – 12:30 p.m.

Next Meeting: June 14, 2011, at 11:30 a.m. in the Green Room at Sea Palms Conference Center.  This will be a joint meeting between the incoming and outgoing Board members.
Submitted by Bill Warren, Club Secretary
